

Inspiring Optimistic Learners

NEWSLETTER



Academic Year 2016/17 Term Dates:

Last day of term - 21st July 1.30pm Finish Inset Day - 4th September 6th Form Induction - 5th September Year 7, 10 & 12 Return to College -6th September All students in College - 7th September

Upcoming Events

Activities Week 10th -14th July Year 11 Prom 13th July Sports Day 18th July Rewards Evening 18th July

Exam Results: A' Level - 17th August GCSE - 24th August

Gymnastics Success

Year 7 student Emily Johnson recently

competed in the Amigo Series Floor & Vault Gymnastics Competition in Camborne and came 1st for the 13+ age group. She also came 1st at Penzance Floor and Vault competition in February half term in the 13+



Well done Emily!

age group.

Year 6 Transition Day

It has been our pleasure to host our new Year 7 students as part of their transition from Primary to Secondary school.

As an introduction to English and Reading at TCC the Year 6 students have been given a pack containing gifts and information. Each student has a letter for parents / carers which includes a consent form to be signed if they are happy for their child to read upper years books (aged 14+) as part of the Accelerated Reader Programme. These forms need to be filled in and returned to Mrs Hodgetts in the library in September please.

The packs also include a 'book bag' to protect their reading book in their school bag from September, a pencil, pen, bookmark and book to read over the summer holidays. There are 4 different books that we hope the children will swap with their

friends.

Team English

End of Term Early Closure

A reminder that the College will be closing early on the last day of term, Friday 21st July, at 1.30pm.

Stickers have been in planners since Monday 26th June for parents/carers to sign for permission for students to leave / not leave early.

Any students not given permission to leave at 1.30pm will be supervised in the College until the usual finish time of 3.20pm.

Student Leadership Team

We are pleased to announce the following students were successful in their applications deputies, were chosen from our current to join the College's Student Leadership Team:

Head Boy and Head Girl – Jacob Adams and Adelina Babii

Deputies - Sam Johnston and Jess Mason



The Head Boy and Head Girl, along with Year 10 students.

The Student Council ran assemblies to publicise the positions and encouraged students to apply. We received some brilliantly written applications from a wide range of students, any of which would have carried out the Head Boy or Head Girl roles splendidly. The successful candidates were decided after votes from the Student Council and from staff at the College.

Our Head Boy, Head Girl and their deputies, have already been getting stuck into their new roles taking part in a wide range of events. This has included speaking at our recent Open Evening for prospective new students (coming from 17 primary schools) and our Transition Evening for our new Year 7 students, welcoming our parents for Year 7 and 8 Parents Evening and attending a training session with our College Leadership Team on Prevent.

Our Head Boy, Jacob Adams said "I am really looking forward to my new role. Being Head Boy will give me the opportunity to promote the College and be an active link between students and the school management."

Our Head Girl, Adelina Babii added "It is a great chance to be a role model to our younger students and to reassure them if they have any anxieties. I think we hold important positions and hopefully we can set a good example around the College.

Well done everyone and thank you to all students who have been involved in this process.

Year 13 Summer Ball - 28th June 2017



www.torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk 01752 812511 enquiries@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk

AcSEED Accreditation

Torpoint Community College has recently been reviewed for AcSEED accreditation.

The review concluded that Torpoint Community College meets the AcSEED criteria for emotional wellbeing and mental health support, and has therefore been accredited with The AcSEED Award.

Well done to all involved.



Emotional Wellbeing in Schools and Colleges

Returning to College—September

As with previous years there is a staged return for students at the start of the new Academic Year in September.

Please note the following details:

Tue 5th Sep - Sixth Form Induction Day

Wed 6th Sep - First day back for Years 7, 10 and 12

Thu 7th Sep - All students back to school.

It is requested that all Year 7-11 students bring their PE Kit on their first day back at school in case they have PE.

Please ensure students arrive in their full College uniform including blazers, ties and school shoes. Look smart, think smart, be smart!

We look forward to seeing all students in September after the summer holidays. If you have any queries please email enquiries@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk

Medical

Please be advised that all medication stored at College needs to be collected from reception by a parent or guardian by 21st July. All medication not collected will be destroyed.

Science Evening- 4th July







